Corporate issues Scrutiny Committee
Monday 22 February 2010.
Contract for water coolers.

In response to a query raised by Cllr B Lea at the January Corporate Issues SC, I have asked for Gary Amos (Head of Procurement) to attend our next meeting on Monday 22 February to allow further discussion. Please refer to the emails below.

Comments received from Cllr B Lea:

· Perhaps they would like to consider whether they would like to continue with the water or at £75 per throw, repair an additional 538 potholes per year

· If the water jars are fed from the Civic Centre water supply, it would mean surely that the water supply is fit for drinking due to there being no disinfecting of the water within the water bottle equipment.

· How much would we save if we cancelled the biscuits?
· How many additional potholes?
Regards

Bernard L

______________________________________________ 

From: 
Amos, Gary  

Sent:
02 February 2010 11:36

To:
Lucas, Karen

Subject:
RE: Contract for drinking water

Importance:
High

Karen,

Salford currently uses 168 plumbed-in water coolers (which take their water supply direct from the mains) at an annual cost of £33,972 and 116 bottle fed coolers for which we have purchased 1726 bottles at an annual cost of  £6,386. Total annual expenditure, therefore, is £40,378.

The tap water is safe to drink; the main benefit of the coolers being the filtration and the chilling effect. They were originally obtained individually by a variety of sections within the Council and were brought under one arrangement for greater control and cost reduction. Later, in March 2003, the AGMA wide arrangement was established.  I am not aware of any significant involvement by the trade unions in the original requirement for water coolers and, given the current financial situation, any representation seems unlikely.

The tender for the renewal of the service is currently underway and is being undertaken on an AGMA wide basis by Salford’s Corporate Procurement Team. Should it be decided to discontinue this service, we would be unable to remove our requirement from the tender, but will need to advise the successful tenderer of our decision, which may have an impact on prices submitted because of loss of volume. 

Gary Amos.
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